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Dear Petitioner:

This 1s in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 10,
United States Code, Section 1552.

On 28 August 2025, a three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered
your application for reconsideration of its prior denial of your petition based on the statute of
limitation. On reconsideration, you asserted that waiving the statute of limitation would be in the
interest of justice because, despite clear documentation of your conditions, including a medical
impression of chronic fatigue syndrome by an Air Force infectious disease specialist, as well as
your final Marine Corps separation exam, the Navy failed to initiate a required medical
evaluation board (MEB). You also cited Department of Defense and Navy instructions, a Marine
Corps Order, as well as a legal case in further support of your request for reconsideration. Upon
its careful review of your reconsideration petition, the Board was unable to find sufficient
evidence to support waiving the statute of limitation based on the amount of time that has passed
since your separation from the Marine Corps in 2003. Accordingly, the Board denied your
petition for reconsideration.

In the absence of sufficient new evidence for reconsideration, the decision of the Board is final,
and your only recourse would be to seek relief, at no cost to the Board, from a court of

appropriate jurisdiction.

Sincerely,

9/12/2025






